File Copy







February 2003

Editor: Carolyn Williams



Hope everyone has survived the cold, snow and now the rain of this winter and that your Model T shop has been snug and warm and filled with the sounds of Model T's being repaired, improved and being made ready for a great summer of touring. Some of our members have been busy buying cars and parts from one end of the country to the other. Others are working hard to have cars ready for a new season. Can't wait for Spring so we can see all these new editions to the Tennessee T's Model T family.

Some of our members are not waiting for Spring to jump in the T and take off. Bud and Ginny Scudder are in FL now enjoying the Winter Tour. The Krulls and Williams are leaving on the 21st to enjoy a few days of touring with Wally and Angie Schneider. Angie told us to "close the door behind us" on the cold as we head South. We are surely going to try.

We have not had a regular meeting since December but hope several of you are planning weekend events to bring to the table in April at LBL. The Tennessee T's Chapter is your club so lets all work together to plan some fun times.



## **UPCOMING EVENTS**

LAND BETWEEN THE LAKES TOUR April 11-13, 2003

Our first Chapter event of 2003 is the Land Between The Lakes Tour, April 11-13. At this date there is only one room left at the Fish Tale Lodge. (731) 642-7113. If you call and all rooms are taken try the Paris Landing State Park Lodge. If this doesn't work give us a call. Sue is planning a cook-out for dinner on Friday night so bring your lawn chairs and appetite. Chapter meeting after dinner.

### **NEW BUSINESS**

# COOKS POURING AND BORING SHOP

If you need rods and/or main bearings poured and bored to fit your crank call Lynn Cook at: (931) 535-2451.





### PARTS WANTED

Charles Corlew needs a 26/27 rear end. If you have one for sale call Charles at: (931) 387-3594.

Bryan Nelson is in need of a front tub to fit the "25 roadster/pickup pictured below. Anyone having one for sale or knowing of one give Bryan or Kathe a call at: (615) 597-9452. bknelson@dtccom.net.



Ken Swan has a friend in Florida looking for the bracket in the picture below. It is a part needed for a 2 man top. It attaches to the side just behind the rear door. If you have one of these thing-a-ma-bob's give Ken or Joyce a call at: (731) 645-9056.

kenklsinc@charter.net



# **CARS FOR SALE**

#### 1926 Sedan

Jim and Dorthy Creed have a 1926 two door gray sedan with black fenders, a ruckstell, and a trunk on the back. Jim says it is in excellent condition inside and out. All it needs is driving. If anyone is interested call Jim or Dorthy at: (937) 840-0103. creedd@dragonbbs.com

#### 1916 Roadster

Mike Stanglin in Franklin has a 1916 Roadster for sale. \$8000 or best offer. Contact Mike at (615) 221-5500.

#### WELCOME NEW MEMBERS



Kenneth and Betty Jack 5301 South Angela Lane Memphis, TN 38120 (901) 682-4948 kjandecj@cs.com

Kenneth and Betty are members of both the International and American and have a 1923 TT Truck and would like to find a car to add to their stable.

Gary Tillstrom and Ralph Williams attended the Nashville Swap meet in early February and created quite a bit of inflation with all the Model T vendors. Ralph says if anyone is in need of couple of cranks they might be willing to let one go. (somehow I doubt it) They also purchased some Anderson timers but mostly just had fun trying to find the ultimate deal. Something tells me that Teresa and Annette should never turn these guys loose together at Hershey.

Joe and Alice Pinegar report that they hope to be moving into their new home by April. Glad to hear everything is looking up for the Pinegar family. Joe has his priorities in order though. The Model T was the first thing repaired after the tornado passed through their lives.

## APRIL BIRTHDAYS/ANNIVERSARIES





Keith & Penny Ellis

- 24th

Lynn Cook - 2nd

Willis Hampton - 4th

Bill Beussink - 5th

Dewey Asher - 7th

Bryan Nelson - 8th

Kathe Nelson - 8th

Linda Eden - 12th

Mac Flowers - 21st

Ann Corlew - 26th

Martin Alexander- 29th

Pat Asher - 30th

#### POINT TO PONDER



This picture of Lynn Cook "burning rubber" was taken in the parking lot at Pickwick in September. The "point to ponder" is whether this picture was taken before or after "Speedy" Corlew passed him on that hill. Hmmmm!!! I wonder!!!!

### 2003 TENNESSEE T'S CHAPTER DUES



Of our 37 Chapter members 3 have forgotten. Does this string on the finger belong to you?????????????? If you are not sure call Carolyn. Thanks.

# **CHAPTER MEMBERSHIP**

The membership form each of you signed when you joined the Chapter states:

You are cordially invited to join the Tennessee T's pursuant to the rules and by-laws governing the club and it's membership. You must be a member in good standing of either the Model T Ford Club of America or the Model T Ford Club International. (WE ENCOURAGE MEMBERSHIP IN BOTH) To participate in chapter events your vehicle must meet chapter safety guidelines.

Each February we are required to send in Chapter membership reports including names, addresses and membership numbers. At the present time I am lacking numerous numbers. PLEASE HELP ME. If I have asked you for numbers I need them now.

Carolyn

## NATCHEZ TRACE TOUR VI

Applications for the Trace tour went out in January to all Chapter members and everyone on last years waiting and request list. At the present time we time we have 48 paid applications of the 50 limit. If there are any more Chapter member thinking of going and you do not have your application in please call today .

See you in April at LBL. Don't forget to bring lawn chairs and warm weather.